NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

May 2013

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

Upcoming Meeting Announcement

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Thursday May 2nd, 2013 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the Cimarron Village Community Building in Broomfield, see our web site www.northsidecoinclub.org for directions

Other Announcements

RAFFLE PRIZE – This months' Raffle Prize is unknown as this newsletter goes to print.

PROGRAM – The program this month will be on "Collecting Thoughts For You" by Bob Bair.

SNACKS – No one has volunteered to bring snacks in May.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for the June 2013 meeting, or any other future meetings.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – Canadian Coin (A nice, no problems, coin that you, as a collector, would like to have, would be appreciated).

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.

SHOW and TELL – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

<u>ANA NEWS</u> –The American Numismatic Association recently announced that it will not be extending the contract of Executive Director Jeff Shevlin. The ANA will begin the process to seek a new Executive Director.

An array of items from the recent auction of the personal collections of former Smithsonian Institution National Numismatic Collection Curators Vladimir and Elvira Clain-Stefanelli have been acquired by California real estate developer and long-time coin collector, Dwight N. Manley, and donated to the American Numismatic Association.

<u>UPCOMING PROGRAMS</u> – Club member John B. will give his presentation on "U.S. Silver Dollars – First to Last" in June. The club will have an Auction in August. In September there may be a program on "Civil War Tokens".

Minutes, Notes, and Happening of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on April 4th. We had 23 members and one guest in attendance. Guest Jamie was looking for advice on liquidating a coin collection.

President Dave F. called the meeting to order at 7:03.

Dave reminded the club members that there were old copies of various coin magazines and papers to borrow.

Dave then passed on a news story that he thought might be of interest. NGC had recently certified a ½ cent planchet. They were able to tell what it was because it had the edge lettering found on ½ cents.

Steve L. reported that the next America the Beautiful quarter, from Ohio, was just released. He would have these at next months' meeting. The Teddy Roosevelt Presidential dollar would be out April 11th and the Native American dollar is due April 23rd.

Dave reviewed the March shows. The Longmont show had a pretty good turnout considering the weather. The Ft. Collins show was also hit with a snow storm but had a good turnout with Sunday being especially busy. The Cheyenne Wyoming show seemed slow and he noted it did occur over the Easter weekend. Dave then reviewed the upcoming April shows.

Dave reviewed the Door Prizes, Raffle, and Coin of the Month for this meeting.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the March Newsletter. A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers report. We currently have \$2,919.52 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

Old Business

Reviewed the work that had been done on trying to have a Coin Fair. Kent J. had been looking into possible spaces in Arvada, information had also been obtained on using the Broomfield Rec Center. Work will continue to be done.

New Business

No new business was brought up.

Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

Terry S. brought in a coin catalog from 1958. It is always interesting to see what various coins were selling for back then.

Linda H. brought in an article about an 69 year old man that had died in Carson City, Nevada. They discovered thousands of gold coins worth millions of dollars stashed in old ammunition boxes in his garage. Dave W. had a 1892-O Morgan dollar that he thought might be counterfeit. He also had the lowest graded CU-Ni dime.

Dave F. had some coins from Vietnam that he had purchased from an east coast dealer. Some of these coins Dave had questioned the authenticity. The problem is that these coins are typically terribly struck so how do you tell if they are real or not?

Prize Winners

Coin of the Month: Washington Quarter. (NO State or National Parks). Dick C. won a pot of 15 coins.

Door Prize: A 1999 Proof Set was won by Gary B.

Raffle Prize: Raffle Prize was a 1976-S Bi-Centennial Silver Quarter graded MS-67 by PCGS and was won

by Kent J.

Youth Door Prize: No prize last month.

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members.

Program

Last month the program was on "U.S. Mint National Commemorative Medals" given by John Dean. These medals are effectively replacements for the missing commemorative coins of the 1954 to 1982 era. Many are quite rare and quite collectible. The information John presented was from the recently released 2nd edition of his book "National Commemorative Medals of the United States Mint". John also had many examples of these medals from his personal collection which he passed around for club members to examine.

Requests

If you have pictures of coins that you would like to see in the Coin Chatter under the Coin Picture of the Month, please email them to your Secretary. I would prefer jpeg files that are 40k or less in size with a white background.

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

The NSCC needs programs! If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

The President or Secretary can be contacted at info@northsidecoinclub.org

UP COMING COIN SHOWS

May 9th - 11th

ANA NATIONAL MONEY SHOW

NEW ORLEANS, LA.

Free admission for ANA Members and Children under 12

NON-MEMBER ADMISSION \$6 PER DAY

GO TO WWW.NATIONALMONEYSHOW.COM

Мау 17тн - 19тн

DENVER COIN EXPO

NATIONAL WESTERN COMPLEX

EXPO HALL

I-70 & Brighton Blvd. Exit

DENVER, CO

10am to 6pm Friday & Saturday

10am to 3pm Sunday

Admission \$3.50

CONTACT: JERRY MORGAN (719) 275-0585

WWW.DENVERCOINEXPOSHOWS.COM

OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2013

President *

DAVE F.

VICE PRESIDENT

DAVE WI.

SECRETARY*

MARK H.

TREASURER

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR # 1

KENT J.

DIRECTOR #2*

STEVE L.

DIRECTOR #3

LINDA H.

* INDICATES THAT THIS PERSONS' TERM EXPIRES AT THE END OF 2013

Coin Picture of the Month



Walton 1913 Nickel - Just sold for \$3.17million

Secretary's Editorial Page

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

No editorial this month.

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at info@northsidecoinclub.org.